The Public’s Right to Know
I work in New York City, so I am accustomed to seeing Health Code Violations posted at local restaurants.  Such reports help the consumer to decide whether there may be any risk associated with patronizing a particular establishment.
At a glance one can review an inspection report that cites, for example:

· Non-food contact surface improperly constructed.  Unacceptable material used.  Non-food contact surface or equipment improperly maintained

· Lighting inadequate.  Fixture not shielded.

· Evidence of rats or live rats present in facility’s food and/or non-food areas.
As a domain name registrant, however, I cannot similarly review a registrar’s record of violations.  ICANN, currently functioning more in the capacity of a registrar guild manager than as a servant of the public interest, does not release incident reports that name names.  Violations and registrar contract breaches are cited in the aggregate by ICANN’s Compliance Department with the names of the offending parties withheld from public scrutiny.

Dr. Paul Twomey has noted:  “There’s also no way that registrants can measure the performance of registrars in any independent comparative way. That should be encouraged.  The vast majority of ICANN’s accredited registrars offer high levels of service and integrity. But as we have seen, there is the risk that poorly performing registrars can hurt registrants very significantly. If the domain name industry wants to remain community self–regulating as it has been until now we need to put in place further sensible and practical measures to protect registrants”.
  

One practical measure to protect registrants is by acting to ensure the public’s right to know; ICANN should be posting registrar Violation Reports that clearly identify offending registrars by name.  

WIPO’s Francis Gurry has recently reported on registrar behaviors that include:

“non-compliant registration provisions, the failure to provide complete or correct registration information, simple uncontactability, 'cyberflight'-related or other modifications to registrant data after a complaint is filed, and failure to properly implement transfer decisions.” 
  We have a right to know which registrars are engaging in such behaviors; we should now be well beyond the point where ICANN feels the need to keep hiding its dirty linen.
Publicizing names of violators and their violations will beneficially serve to rapidly reduce egregious behaviors that appear to have become the norm for an industry out of control.
� http://www.icann.org/compliance/reports/registrar_update_oct06.html


� http://www.icann.org/announcements/announcement-21mar07.htm


� http://www.icann.org/correspondence/gurry-to-twomey-04jul07.pdf








